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PCS Agency Enrollment Moratorium in the Greater Las Vegas Area 

Effective July 2009, the Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP) has 
stopped enrolling new Personal Care Services (PCS), Provider Type (PT) 30, agencies in 
the greater Las Vegas area.  This area includes North Las Vegas, Las Vegas, Henderson 
and Boulder City.  DHCFP is taking this action because there are sufficient PCS agencies 
in this area to meet the needs of Medicaid recipients at this time. 

Applications already in progress were denied and returned to the applicants.  
Additionally, any new applications received by First Health Services for the greater Las 
Vegas area will be returned.  

This decision did not affect the currently enrolled PT 30 PCS agencies in the greater Las 
Vegas area.  At such time it is determined that additional providers are needed in the 
greater Las Vegas area, the PT 30 PCS enrollment will be re-opened to new provider 
agencies.   

If you are interested in becoming a PT 30 Medicaid provider, please monitor this website 
for notification on when this enrollment will be opened. 


